   CAMBRIA FOREST COMMITTEE

    REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

            FEBRUARY 8, 2012

RABBOBANK

1070 MAIN ST.

CAMBRIA, CALIF

DIRS. PRESENT: Brad Seek, Galen Rathbun, Laura Swartz, Crosby Swartz, JoEllen Butler, Bill Schassberger.

Guests Present: Sue Davis, Mike Davis, Alan Peters.

1.0 Meeting call to order   6:08 pm

2.0 November and January minutes approved. Schassberger/Butler

3.0 Treasurer rpt. $1387.85 in the checking acct.

       3.1. $91 paid for P.O. Box.  Got keys.

4.0 Sub Committee Reports

4.1 Education/Planting/Mitigation/Operations

  Website. Dir.C. Swartz has been working on updating information in the Website.

   PG&E Mitigation.  Blair McCormick hasn’t got the go ahead on planting trees so he is offering excess trees to groups or individuals for planting projects.

   Dir. Butler stated that Fiscalini Ranch will be planting 25 more pines and mulching previous plantings on Feb. 18th from 9am to noon. 70 wild currents were planted on the Ranch earlier. 

4.2 Forest Management

Land Conservancy Lot transfer. Cambrian(Jan 26th issue) article favored the lot transfer

Bridge ST. Fuel Break project. Alan Peters stated that the Board of Supervisors voted to uphold the permit and deny the appeal. A monitoring and maintainance plan is a condition of approval.The plan would have to be written before the permit is issued. There is a 10 day appeal period or a minimum of two Coastal Commissioners can weigh in. 

Dir. Rathbun described a fire break done years earlier at the top of Pineridge that was never maintained and appears to be a greater fire hazard due to an influx of exotics and fallen trees. Dir. L. Swartz and Sue Davis stated that the pineridge project could aid  Cal Fire in determining what may be needed in a follow up to the Bridge St. project.

Alan Peters stated that the County permit for the project may not cover maintainance. It depends on how the county defines “Major Vegetation Removal”. Dir. Schassberger stated that the Board of Supervisors request to follow up with maintainance  should be in spirit with the way the permit is written.

Dir. rathbun asked about the fencing and grazing aspect on the Covell Ranch. Mr. Peters stated that Cal Fire will not be involved on any part of the plan that includes grazing as part of maintainance. Grazing and fencing will be an issue between The Nature Conservancy and Ralph Covell.

County Tree Trimming. Dir. Schassberger drafted a letter to the county staff essentially complimenting them on doing a good job. He will send to Dir. Swartz who will make minor changes if necessary then send it to the county on behalf of CFC board.

5.0 New Business

5.1 CFC position on Land Conservancy lot transfer.  Dir. Butler stated that CCSD wants to take the lots but this year would have to take money away from other projects to fund it. Dir. Rathbun proposed that CFC not get involved in this issue. Board informally agreed not to get involved but monitor new developments.

5.2 Approval procedure for CFC  letters.   Dir. Rathbun stated that a vote by the majority of Board members should determine whether a letter goes out that represents CFC. Anyone who abstains from voting  will be recorded in the minutes.  Voting that takes place by email will be handled this way and will be recorded in the minutes of the next meeting. C. Swartz/Butler Unan.

5.3 Fill Director vacancy.   Alan Peters appointed as a CFC Director. Rathbun/Butler Unan. Other Cal Fire members could vote in place of Alan if allowed in the By Laws.

5.4 Nominations for Chairperson, Secretary, and Treasurer.  Dir. C Swartz  Chair, Dir. Butler Vice Chair, Dir. Seek  Secretary, and L Swartz Treasurer. Rathbun/Butler Unan.

6.0 Public Comment 

 Dir. Schassberger. 

 CFC registered with the United Nations Billion Tree Project. 14 Billion trees have been planted worldwide to date. Update from CFC this year is 325 from Fiscalini Ranch, 170 from Fern Canyon, 50 from the Grammar School, and 60 from Galen Rathbun(1doz/yr since 2007).

Dir. Schassberger passed out seed balls to directors and guests to distribute under different conditions. He will also conduct some seed ball test plots on the Fiscalini Ranch.

Dir. Peters. Asked if anyone would be interested in participating in grants involving Forest Stewardship Projects. Dir. Butler stated that it could apply to Fiscalini Ranch. Dir. C Swartz stated that a grant could apply to a specific project. Dir. Rathbun suggested  that CFC could define what the project would be to begin with, then Cal Fire could apply for a grant . Dir. Butler stated that an area on the Fiscalini Ranch could benefit from a tree thinning project and thought that Ranch Board members would approve. Dir. Allen said that a test plot project that would conduct different thinning techniques in a smaller area(1-2 acres) would be feasible. Dir. L. Swartz encouraged Cal Fire to bring ideas to CFC. Dir. Peters suggested that  Western States Program(USFS) might be amenable to implementing the Forest Management Plan on the Fiscalini Ranch as an example. Dir. Butler asked Alan to forward grant proposals to Fiscalini Ranch and she would determine if they would fit with the Ranch.

7.0  Adjournment    7:50pm  Schassberger/Rathbun

